
The choice in this election

The polls and the debate show the election has come down to a simple choice.
Do you want a Conservative government, or a coalition led by Jeremy Corbyn
seeking to implement much of the Labour Manifesto with help from the Greens,
Liberal Democrats, SNP, Welsh Nationalists and other parties who share some
of Labour’s policy agenda? Polls may be wrong, and people may change their
minds in the last couple of days, but any other outcome in terms of likely
government looks remote.

Both front running parties accept the verdict of the people in the referendum
and will get on with implementing Brexit. Both accept we cannot belong to the
single market and customs union given the stance of the rest of the EU and
the need for the UK to open up many positive new trade relationships with
countries outside the EU. Both parties want the best possible access to the
EU market and accept we need to offer similar privileged access to our market
to secure it. Both parties want to reassure all EU citizens living in the UK
and all UK citizens living in the EU that they are free to stay. Both accept
that there are various collaborations, joint policies and working
arrangements that we wish to continue with the EU.

The difference between the two is over how to secure these shared objectives.
The Conservatives will not offer a legally binding guarantee to all EU
citizens here until we have the same for our citizens in the EU. Labour
favours the unilateral approach. The Conservatives say a bad deal is worse
than no deal, and are prepared to walk away if only a bad deal is on offer.
Labour is insistent on wanting a deal and has not been prepared to say it
would walk away. The question is therefore a simple one. Which is the
negotiating strategy more likely to succeed in securing a good deal for both
the UK and the EU? Anyone with any experience of negotiating is likely to
agree that the Conservative strategy gives the UK a strong hand. The Labour
position gives us a weak hand. Why wouldn’t the rest of the EU decline to
offer a sensible deal, expecting the UK under Mr Corbyn to pay almost any
price to secure our very limited negotiating objectives about access to the
market and security of people. These are things that they need to offer to
secure the same for themselves, but they would of course try to extract a
higher price from a weak negotiator.

Both major parties say they wish to keep the UK secure. Mr Corbyn has been
required for the time being to accept the purchase of replacement submarines
to keep the nuclear deterrent at sea as the Conservative government is doing.
He however has undermined the whole point of the deterrent by refusing to
state that he would ever use it in extreme circumstances. If dangerous
enemies in the future think the deterrent would never be used we have no
deterrent and we are wasting a lot of money on the weapons and subs. Mr
Corbyn has a history of voting against measures designed to deal with
terrorist attacks on the UK. The Prime Minister has made clear her wish to
strengthen the UK’s defences against extremists who commit mass murder on our
streets.
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Mr Corbyn has a hugely expensive programme which he wishes to pay for by
taxing companies and the rich more, and by borrowing a bit more. It is
unlikely he would be able to collect the extra revenue he seeks from
companies. The present government has been able to collect a lot more from
companies by lowering the rate and making the UK a more attractive place for
business to invest and employ people. A big rise in the tax rate might have
the opposite effect. In the 1970s when Labour last tried high taxes on the
rich and companies we had a brain drain and severe economic problems. Later
Labour governments kept individual tax rates down below today’s level, whilst
they faced less aggressive corporate tax competition than today from other
countries.

So my conclusion is simple. If like me you want a Conservative government
then you have to vote for one. A vote for any other party is a vote for a
coalition led by Mr Corbyn. Such a coalition would do economic damage and be
a weak negotiator with the EU.
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Press Conference with Mr Michael
Phelan APM, Acting Commissioner,
Australian Federal Police

PRIME MINISTER:

Good morning. I’m joined this morning by the Acting Federal Police
Commissioner Mike Phelan.

The events in Brighton in Melbourne last night, coming so soon after the
attack in London, have shocked all Australians.

This terrorist attack by a known criminal, a man who was only recently
released on parole, is a shocking, cowardly crime. It is a terrorist attack
and it underlines the need for us to be constantly vigilant, never to be
deterred, always defiant, in the face of Islamist terrorism.

Now, I want to say how much all Australians admire and thank the Victoria
Police for their decisive and courageous intervention. They responded swiftly
and they, as they always do, as our police and security services and the ADF
do, they put their lives on the line to keep us safe.

Three police officers were injured and we wish them a speedy recovery, as the
Victorian Police Commissioner has confirmed the injuries are not life
threatening.
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They killed the offender swiftly and therefore brought the incident to an
end.

He killed a receptionist in the block of serviced apartments and we offer our
condolences to the victim’s family in the wake of that shocking murder.

Now, there is a major investigation going on at the moment. There is a lot
about this incident that is not known. But we do know it was a terrorist
attack and he has claimed, the offender claimed that quite specifically.

Now, I have had briefings from my security chiefs – Counter Terrorism
Coordinator, from Acting Police Commissioner Phelan, the director-general of
ASIO, and with senior colleagues.

What is clear here is that we face a growing threat from Islamist terrorism
in Australia in our region and around the world. We will continue to defy it
and we will continue to defeat it. We have the best law-enforcement agencies
in the world, the best security services in the world and our ADF, the best
in the world, all of them working together to keep us safe.

But there are some very, very grave questions.

And I have raised these today with the Victorian Premier, whom I called last
night and I called again this morning.

How was this man on parole?

He had a long record of violence. A very long record of violence. He had been
charged with a terrorist offence some years ago and had been acquitted. He
was known to have connections, at least in the past, with violent extremism.
But he was a known violent offender. How was he on parole?

Now at the COAG meeting with Premiers and Chief Ministers later this week, we
will be, as I have arranged, we will be getting a report from my Counter
Terrorism Coordinator and we will be discussing a number of issues relating
to our response to terrorism including the protection of places of mass
gathering, which has been a key priority work that is going on at the moment.

But this issue of parole has to be addressed.

There have been too many cases of people on parole committing violent
offences of this kind.

Now, I have raised these important issues, counter terrorism issues with
premiers before.

My government has taken the lead in keeping Australians safe.

Shortly after I became Prime Minister, I went to COAG and I asked Premiers to
provide support, which they did, to put in place a post-sentence detention
regime so that people who have been convicted of serious terrorist offences,
or terrorism offences and are found not to be, not to have rehabilitated and
are found to be a continuing threat can be detained in prison after the



expiry of their sentence. That is a very important measure.

We now need to address this issue of parole. That will be a high priority at
the COAG meeting.

We have also, as you know, given the ADF the ability to kill terrorists in
the field in the Middle East, whether they are in a combatant role or not.
Prior to that legislation being passed they were limited in the circumstances
they could target terrorists in the field.

And of course, in addition to other legal changes we have provided record
funding to the Australian Federal Police so that it has the means, the
resources, to investigate and deal with the new threats, criminal threats,
that we face, right across the board.

So, I will ask the Acting Commissioner to speak about, to say a few words
about the operational matters and then take your questions.

I would say, also, in respect of the London attack, there are two Australians
– one of whom’s names has been in the press today, about whom we have real
concerns. We are working diligently in London with the police and other
authorities there and of course, staying in very close contact with their
families as we seek to confirm the circumstances relating to those two
Australians.

MICHAEL PHELAN APM – ACTING-COMMISSIONER, AUSTRALIAN FEDERAL POLICE:

Thank you Prime Minister.

As most of you will have heard this morning, Chief Commissioner of Victoria
Police Graham Ashton outlined details of the operation so I won’t go into a
lot of that detail but I am happy to answer any questions you may have.

But the first thing I’d like to say is the thoughts of the Australian Federal
Police, and indeed, all police around the country, go out to the families and
the family of the innocent person that was killed in this very tragic event.

And also from the whole policing family across this country, our thoughts go
out to the families as well as the three individual officers who were shot
during yesterday’s incident.

It just goes to show how dangerous law enforcement activities are in this day
and age, in this country.

I’d also like to reiterate that the events that happened yesterday do
demonstrate that the threat from terrorism is real in this country.

We have seen a number of attacks now since the threat level was raised to
high and now changed to probable in September 2014. 12 successful disruptions
and now five CT incidents. So the threat is real.

And it is important for all of us in the community and as part of law
enforcement that we have as much information as we can to be able to disrupt



activities.

The national security hot line plays a very important role in that. So
anybody out there in the community that has any information, no matter how
minuscule you think it is, or unimportant, let us join the dots and let us
put things together. That number of course is 1800 123 400.

And I’m happy to answer any operational questions.

JOURNALIST:

Mr Turnbull, the Victorian parole system, so to speak, failed Jill Meagher –
the young lady who was murdered by a parolee. Are your concerns with the
Victorian parole system just confined to terrorism or more broadly?

PRIME MINISTER:

You mentioned Jill Meagher’s case, but there have been other cases as well.

It is clear that this is a real issue where people with known records of
violence and, including people with known terrorist connections or at least
connections with extremists have been released on parole.

So, yes, this is an issue that I will be raising and discussing with the
Premiers on Friday.

JOURNALIST:

Prime Minister, a number of the – obviously in the case of Monis and this
case and the case of the London terrorist attack, people were known to
police, those perpetrators were known to police beforehand. It is a point you
have just been making. Are police now going back and reviewing the list of
those people who have been determined by previous assessment to represent a
known threat?

PRIME MINISTER:

Well, from our point, I will ask the Acting Commissioner to add to this, but
from the point of view of the federal government, and our agencies, we are
constantly reviewing the threat environment and working very closely,
naturally, with state police in all of those matters.

As you saw, with Commissioner Ashton, the Federal Police is represented
there. It is a dual powered operation – a joint counter-terrorism operation,
but perhaps, Commissioner, you can add to that?

ACTING-COMMISSIONER, AUSTRALIAN FEDERAL POLICE:

Thank you Prime Minister.

In our country, there is a threat, okay. It is a – all of the targets, or
those that are under consideration is done on a priority basis. The JCTTs
around the country, so the front line in terms of criminal investigation and



plot disruption, currently has in excess of 70 ongoing operations throughout
the country.

In addition to that, there are – and the Director General of Security has put
on public record the 200 people that they are looking at. In addition to
that, on another outer ring so to speak, are those that have come to
attention for one part or other, either association and so on, in each of the
state jurisdictions that is monitored by their equivalent of their
intelligence units and in the case of Victoria, that is in the hundreds.

So this is where people fit on that list. We are constantly putting people
under review, depending on the amount intelligence that comes through, the
actual investigations that are ongoing, so if someone comes up as part of
that, a peripheral target, phone numbers come up, those sort of things, then
people get reassessed. This is how the process works. It is not a stagnant
process that does not move. People move in and out of the outer rings based
upon the threat at any given time.

JOURNALIST:

PM are you saying the only way you’d get certainty with these people with
known terrorist links is to either detain them indefinitely or maybe deport
them? Because once they are on parole, there is just unknown unknowns.

PRIME MINISTER:

The critical thing with this case, and recognising this is early days and the
investigation is going on, what we do know about the offender in this
particular case is that he had a long record of violence – violent offending.
He had been an accused in a terrorism prosecution, although he had been
acquitted. He was in prison for offences of violence and was released on
parole and he had, we understand, offended while in prison.

The question to be asked is this, following on a number of other cases, is
why was he on parole?

The same question was asked about Man Monis, you will recall.

So these are important issues and Australians need to be assured that people
who are a threat to their safety are not being released on parole when
clearly, this person – it is – well, we will – more investigations and
explanations will be given, but it is plainly – it is very hard, I think, to
understand why he was released on parole given the nature of his record and
the nature of his offence.

JOURNALIST:

Prime Minister was this man an Australian citizen?

PRIME MINISTER:

Yes.



JOURNALIST:

How concerned are you about copycat incidents and is any consideration being
given to raising the alert level?

PRIME MINISTER:

Two points. Are we concerned about copycats? Yes, absolutely.

That is one of the reasons why, as soon as after the Nice truck attack, I
asked our counter-terrorism coordinator to swiftly work with premiers, and I
spoke to a number of the premiers at the time to review all of our
arrangements for protecting places of mass gathering.

I mean, the terrorists and other criminals use different attack vectors.

Now, we have been successful in keeping terrorists out of aeroplanes, but
since – you know, the cockpit of aeroplanes – since 9/11, but anyone can get
access to a motor vehicle or a truck.

So we have seen that, as a very common attack, frequent attack vector. We
have seen it in London just recently. And of course, in Melbourne, while it
was not a – in the Bourke Street attack – while that was not a terrorist
related incident, again, you saw the damage that a vehicle can do.

So protecting places of mass gathering is obviously vitally important. That
is the work that has been going on at the moment and actions and initiatives
have already been taken.

But all of these attacks, particularly given the way they are reported, you
know, across the world, all run the risk of promoting other copycat
incidents.

And that is why with every development in the sick pathology of terrorism,
wherever it occurs we have to learn from it. We must be always more agile
than those who seek to do us harm. We have outstanding police, outstanding
intelligence and security services and, of course, in the field the
Australian Defence Force is taking the fight up to and destroying ISIL with
our allies and partners in the field.

I might ask the Commissioner – do you want to add to that point?

ACTING-COMMISSIONER, AUSTRALIAN FEDERAL POLICE:

We are always concerned about copycats and to that end, even during the
evening I was in constant contact with the Chief Commissioner of the
Victorian Police but also in contact with police commissioner colleagues
around the country and making sure that all the intelligence that was coming
and information coming from this investigation is being passed around to all
the state jurisdictions so everybody is on the same page, there are no
knowledge gaps between any of the state police force, federal police, ASIO,
and indeed the operational agency where it is happening on the ground at the
moment.



JOURNALIST:

Are there lessons to be learnt from the way in which police in London
responded so swiftly to that attack? They responded within eight minutes. Is
there any confidence in Australia that our forces can respond so quickly? Are
there things that they are doing in London that we should be considering
doing in Australia?

ACTING-COMMISSIONER, AUSTRALIAN FEDERAL POLICE:

The first thing, the difference of course between the London police and
ourselves, the law enforcement agencies throughout this country is that we
are all armed.

So in an event similar to London where people are armed with edged weapons,
then the first responders are most likely uniformed patrols from the state
police and they are equipped to be able to deal with situations like that.

There is active armed offender training going on throughout the whole country
for all law enforcement agencies where the aim is to contain and neutralise
the threat. If that means using deadly force, then deadly force is utilised
in particular occasions.

So that’s where it makes it different.

In terms of our specialist response, that high-end tactical response, the
Victoria Police were there very swiftly last night, as indeed they are in
most jurisdictions. It is normally cordoned and contained first if they need
to, if it’s not an active shooter. If there is an active shooter, the
protocols are that they go in and try and neutralise the threat. If it is
cordoned by uniformed patrols, then the special operations groups or their
equivalents come in and deal with the situation accordingly.

But each situation must be dealt with on its own merits. There is not one
particular situation that fits every case.

JOURNALIST:

Prime Minister, how concerning were the revelations on Four Corners last
night? Does Sam Dastyrari have questions to answer? And should foreign
political donations be banned?

PRIME MINISTER:

The answer is yes he does and clearly he should. I committed earlier in the
year at the Press Club in fact, to ban foreign political donations. That work
is ongoing and legislation will be prepared to do that.

JOURNALIST:

Just very briefly, was there any consideration this morning in briefings to
lift the terror threat?



PRIME MINISTER:

The threat level is under constant review and it has not been changed. The
advice we have from the Victoria Police – and that’s confirmed by the Acting
Commissioner, he can add to this – is that this act, this terrorist attack,
the understanding is at this time that it’s not part of a coordinated attack.
There were not others involved. I think that is the advice we have.

ACTING AUSTRALIAN FEDERAL POLICE COMMISSIONER:

That’s right. At the moment the threat level is at probable, which is exactly
that – an event is probable, that it will occur.

To raise it to the next level means that we have very specific intelligence
that a specific event will occur. We do not have that intelligence. At the
moment there is no suggestion that this matter will expand further.

Having said that, we want to be careful. There are still search warrants
going on at the person’s residence. The crime scene is still being secured.
We have all the electronic data in the possession of the person of interest.
At the moment we’ve got to go through all that.

So a lot of the questions you have been asking around the actual
investigation – what was the motivation, all those things et cetera – will
hopefully come out once we examine all of that material.

PRIME MINISTER:

Can I just reinforce what the Acting Commissioner has said – this is always a
very dynamic environment. So our agencies, our intelligence agencies,
security agencies, our police are working in real time. And so when we, as
the Commissioner just said, when we present an assessment, that is as it is
known at the moment. And facts, circumstances, as new facts emerge then the
assessment may change.

JOURNALIST:

Prime Minister could you give us your assessment of how big a threat do you
believe espionage and foreign interference is in Australia and what does your
government intend to do about it?

PRIME MINISTER:

Yes, the answer is any threats to our sovereignty are very serious.

Early last month, in early May, I asked the Attorney-General to review our
espionage laws, to review our laws relating to the activities of foreign
governments in Australia and he is going to present a report on that as to
what changes we may need to make.

But we take it very, very seriously.

The sovereignty of Australia, the sovereignty of our democratic processes,



free from foreign interference is a matter of the highest concern.

It goes across a whole range of areas including, of course, the cyber domain.
You would have seen last week, I had gathered together, with Dan Tehan the
Minister assisting me on cyber security, the heads of the major telcos and a
number of the big social media platforms, including Facebook, to discuss how
we ensure that we are proofed from cyber threats, including from cyber
interference of the kind that was seen in the US election and indeed, as
newly-elected French President Macron said occurred during the French
election.

These are matters – again, we are not reacting. This is part of my very
proactive approach to these matters of security. We set out a cybersecurity
strategy over a year ago. Again, it is a very high priority of my government.

We do not wait for threats to emerge, we anticipate them and make sure that
we are putting in place the measures to keep Australians safe and also to
keep our democracy secure and to maintain its integrity.

JOURNALIST:

Prime Minister, on direct threats to Australian citizens from a foreign
government – the takeover of Chinese language media, the activity of student
groups – did you raise this with the Chinese?

PRIME MINISTER:

We’ve certainly, I’ve always stated, and I said it in my speech in Singapore
in fact, that just as modern China was based on an assertion of national
sovereignty, so China should always respect the sovereignty of other nations
including, of course, our own.

JOURNALIST:

Prime Minister you’ve declared this an act of terrorism even though there
doesn’t appear to have a coordinated or group aspect to it. Can we just get a
concise, clear definition of what exactly constitutes an act of terrorism and
how it differs from an individual act of violence? 

PRIME MINISTER:

Well, an act of terrorism, in a nutshell, is politically motivated violence.
But in this case the offender stated that he was doing this on behalf of ISIL
and Al-Qaeda.

ACTING AUSTRALIAN FEDERAL POLICE COMMISSIONER:

Yes that’s right – he made those clear in a phone call to Channel Seven.

JOURNALIST:

It’s been a long time since you’ve had anything approaching bipartisanship on
climate change. Are you enthused by Bill Shorten’s comments that he may be



prepared to look at whatever you cough up on the back of Finkel? 

PRIME MINISTER:

Well let’s wait and see. I’m glad you are ending the press conference on an
optimistic note but I won’t speculate about that.

But you know, in terms of bipartisanship, there are a number of other
measures where I know Mr Shorten’s shadow cabinet would like him to be more
bipartisan. 

He should be supporting our schools policy, which is genuine needs-based
school funding as designed by and endorsed by David Gonski.

And he should be supporting our commitment to fully fund the National
Disability Insurance Scheme by increasing the Medicare levy by 0.5 per cent –
precisely the measure, precisely the approach of course he urged on the
Coalition a few years ago.

So if Mr Shorten wishes to engage in some bipartisanship, he could do so in
those areas and he would, so we believe, do so with the support of three
quarters of his shadow cabinet.

Thank you very much.

[ENDS]

FTC-2000 aircraft export-version rolls
off production line
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Photo taken on June 5, 2017 shows the FTC-2000 aircraft in Anshun, southwest
China’s Guizhou Province. [Photo/Xinhua]

The export version of the China-developed light versatile FTC-2000 aircraft
rolled off the production line of the state-owned aircraft developer in
Anshun in southwest China’s Guizhou Province Monday.

With its desert-camouflage paint appearance, the FTC-2000 was developed by
the Guizhou Aviation Industry Corporation under the state-owned Aviation
Industry Corporation of China (AVIC).

As one of the first batch of its model in the global-military trade market,
it will be delivered to overseas clients after necessary procedures and
tests, according to AVIC.

The FTC-2000, also named Mountain Eagle, or Shanying in Chinese, is a
supersonic advanced fighter trainer.

The single-engine light versatile aircraft is a new generation of advanced-
fighter trainer designed for advanced training and lead-in fighter training
for modern fighters. It is also capable of performing combat missions.

The supersonic aircraft has a mach number of 1.5, and a maximum service
ceiling of 16,000 meters.

“It can be used for senior training, elementary combat training and tactical
countermeasure training for fighter pilots. And it also has the ability to
perform air-to-air and air-to-ground combat,” according to Hu Jianxing,
deputy manager and chief designer with the AVIC Guizhou Aviation Industry
Corporation.



“It completed the ‘Stall and Spin Flight Test’ within two seconds at the
research stage. The FTC-2000 has high safety characteristics,” said Hu,
adding the model was highly efficient and reliable.

The FTC-2000 maiden flight was on Dec. 13, 2003. And the model has made two
public aerobatic flight displays, at the 2006 and 2016 China Airshow in
Zhuhai.

In China, the FTC-2000 is the the main advanced trainer used by the PLA Air
Force and the PLA Navy.

“The domestic version and export version have the same flying platform. And
both are installed with China’s home-developed WP-13 turbojet engine, which
has been tested for high performance,” Hu said. “The export version will be
installed with various avionics systems, navigation guidance systems or
external stores tailored for overseas client’s demand for multiple missions.”

CPC stresses internal supervision,
inspection

The Communist Party of China (CPC) Central Committee has issued a circular on
internal supervision and inspection.

The major task of the supervision and inspection is to ensure implementation
of Party’s theory, line and policy as well as the CPC Central Committee’s
decisions, according to the circular published on Monday.

Local Party committees should organize genuinely effective supervision and
inspection and ensure the thorough implementation of CPC Central Committee’s
decisions and policies, it said.

They should improve on-the-spot inspections and conduct investigations in
private, the circular said.

The inspection results may be publicized on news media and leading officials
of departments and work units where prominent problems are found will be
given verbal warning.

Those who interfere in supervision and inspection will be punished, and
supervisors and inspectors themselves will be held accountable for negligence
of duty, according to the circular.
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Three pandas return from Japan to
China

Giant pandas Yang Bang and Hai Bang at the Adventure World amusement park in
Shirahama, Wakayama prefecture, Japan, June 4, 2017. [Photo/Xinhua]

Three giant pandas born and raised in Japan arrived in Chengdu in southwest
China on Monday night, where they will begin a new life, and, hopefully, have
offspring.

The panda twins and their younger sister had been living at Adventure World
in Shirahama, Wakayama Prefecture.

The male-female twins, called Hai Bang and Yang Bang, were born on August 11,
2010, while their younger sister You Bang was born on August 10, 2012. The
names are translated from Japanese names to Chinese, said Chengdu Research
Base of Giant Panda Breeding, their new home.

The three pandas will return to the base on Tuesday. They will undergo a
month-long quarantine and orientation period before meeting the public.

“They are expected to adapt to changes in food, environment, language, and
even the taste of bamboo. We will perform health checks on the pandas,” said
Yang Zhi, a disease prevention expert with the base.

In 1994, the Chengdu base and the Japanese park started a panda breeding
research program. Over the years, 15 pandas have been bred. Among them, eight
have returned to China.
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Cubs born to pandas that are “on loan” from China must be returned to China
after they reach sexual maturity or when the cooperative agreement ends


